

I Gower Street London WC1E 6HD Tel 020 7079 3580 Fax 020 7079 3588 info@humanism.org.uk www.humanism.org.uk

Neil Wright
Democratic Services Officer, Chief Executive's Office, Lincolnshire
County Council, County Offices, Newland
LINCOLN LN1 1YP

Wednesday, 31 March 2010

Dear Neil Wright,

I am writing to you to urge you to co-opt a humanist representative to your SACRE or, if you already have a co-opted member, to make that member a full member of Committee A of your SACRE.

As you may be aware, in January the government published new guidance on Religious Education. The guidance solidified many positive improvements that have been made in recent years.

Significantly, it deleted the explicit prohibition on humanists serving as full members of SACREs and Agreed Syllabus Conferences (ASCs), which had appeared in the previous guidance (*Circular 1/94*). It also observed that SACREs could co-opt members to represent non-religious views (p.13) and noted how this could be done in the interests of inclusion (p.21).

With regards to RE syllabuses the guidance also reaffirmed the government's view that RE should examine both religious and non-religious perspectives. It noted that:

 'Religious education provokes challenging questions about the ultimate meaning and purpose of life, beliefs about God, the self and the nature of reality, issues of right and wrong, and what it means to be human. It can develop pupils' knowledge and understanding of Christianity, of other principal religions, other religious traditions and worldviews that offer answers to questions such as these' (p.7).

The Government had already set out that RE should examine non-religious perspectives in:

 the new secondary curriculum published in 2007, which noted that RE should study a 'secular world view' (p.7 of the KS3 programme of study)

President: Polly Toynbee. Vice Presidents: Professor Simon Blackburn, Baroness Blackstone, Professor Richard Dawkins FRS, Dr Evan Harris MP, Mary Honeyball MEP, Lord Hughes of Woodside, Professor Richard Norman, Claire Rayner OBE, Dr Harry Stopes-Roe, Baroness Turner of Camden, Baroness Whitaker, Jane Wynne Willson, Professor Lewis Wolpert CBE FRS

- the new RE programme of learning for the primary curriculum published in September 2009, which recommended that 'over the primary phase as a whole, children should draw on both religious and non-religious world views' (p.2)
- the 2004 national framework for RE, which recommended that there should be
 'opportunities to study secular philosophies such as humanism' (p.14). The
 framework was endorsed by a wide range of RE professional and religious groups,
 including the Church of England, the Catholic Education Service and the Muslim
 Council of Britain.

Following the release of the updated RE guidance we are writing to all those SACREs in England that do not currently have a humanist representative on their Committee A, to urge you to admit one. We believe the new guidance has removed any sound reason that SACREs may have had about not admitting a humanist, while we believe there are compelling reasons why you should admit one, whether as a full or co-opted member of Committee A.

Firstly, given that non-religious views should be taught in RE lessons, it follows that humanists should have a role in monitoring how their views are taught. This is a right only extended to religious representatives. Admitting a humanist will ensure that your SACRE is both inclusive and also acting fairly.

Secondly, the addition of a humanist will make a positive contribution to the work of your SACRE and help ensure that the RE in your area remains broad and accurate. Humanists have had a long history of contributing towards and improving RE. The British Humanist Association has been a member of the Religious Education Council for over thirty years, while some of our representatives have served on SACREs throughout this period with distinction, including as Chairs and Vice-Chairs of both SACREs and ASCs.

We hope that you will agree that your SACRE should admit a humanist representative as a full member and we would be very happy to help find a suitable humanist for you if you are not already in touch with one. If you would like any more information or would like to explore how to find a humanist to nominate please contact Paul Pettinger at paul@humanism.org or on 020 7462 4993.

Periodically we discover SACREs that have appointed a humanist representative by going through a local humanist group. If you have already appointed a humanist from a local humanist group we would be very grateful if you could let us know so we can update our records accordingly. We would also be grateful if we could have their contact details so we can send them useful material. Again please contact Paul Pettinger with any of this information.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Copson BHA Chief Executive

andrew@humanism.org.uk

Andew Copson